
CAMPUS CORNER 

BETHANY HOLDS 

YARMOUTH — Marking Bethany Bible 
College’s departure from Yarmouth after 
18 years here, the Beacon Street College 
held its 1965 graduating exercises in Zion 
Baptist Church with President C. E. Stairs 
officiating, and Rev. David Morrison, B.Sc., 
B.Th., delivering the address. 

Scholarships and wards were won by: 
J. Ellis True Memorial Scholarship, Harry 

Wilson; Stairs and Corey Memorial Scholar- 
ship, Raymond Mitchell; District Number 
Four Scholarship, Lona Johnston; Presi- 
dent’s Award, Wayne Blinn; 1st Year Bible 
Highest Standing Award, Pearl Ellis; 2nd 
Year Bible Highest Standing Award, Bettie 
Stapleton; 3rd Year Bible Highest Standing 
Award, Lona Johnston; Principal’s Award, 
Bonnie Churchill; Grade 10 Highest Stand- 
ing Award, Betty Trafton; Grade 11 Highest 
Standing Award, Bonnie Churchill. 

Bible department graduates—Sylvia Marie 
Fuller, Joyce Elaine Giberson and Lona 
Pearl Johnston. 
High School department graduates — 

Borgen, Karen Jeanne; Cain, Charlotte 
Kierstead; Churchill, Bonnie Ruth; Cle- 
ments, Carl Russell; Fletcher, Dale Thomas; 
Harding, Richard Wallace; Landers, Judith 
Ann; MacLeod, Blain Eric; Mitchell, Allen 
Frederick; Mitchell, Deborah Ruth; Pitman, 
Karen Elaine; Pond, Carman Blane; San- 
som, David Grant; Sweeny, Cheryl Marie; 
Thomas, Peter Grenville; Vallis, Gayle Di- 

NOTICES 

All correspondence to Bethany Bible Col- 
lege and Book Store should be addressed 
to Sussex, N. B., as of now. 
The Beulah Bethany Service will be held 

the first Saturday afternoon of Camp, July 
10. 
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MONCTON, N. B., JUNE 30, 1965 

FINAL GRADUATION AT YARMOUTH 

anne; White, Ernest Arden, Jr. 
The Invocation was given by Rev. H. R. 

Ingersoll, superintendent, Reformed Baptist 
Church; salutatory, Lona Pearl Johnston; 
valedictory, Bonnie Churchill; with a vocal 
selection by Sylvia Marie Fuller and a choir 
selection by the college choir. 

In giving the official farewell of Bethany 
to Yarmouth, President Stairs said that the 
college was moving to Sussex, N. B. in the 
best interests of the school. He said that 
certain advantages would be gained in the 
re-location of the school by its being more 
centrally located in the constituency which 
it serves. Students are from many parts of 
New Brunswick and Northern Maine, as 
well as Nova Scotia. 

Mr. Stairs said that he wanted to make it 
unmistakably clear their going was not in 
any way to be interpreted as a lack of ap- 
preciation of the people of Yarmouth and 
of Western Nova Scotia. He said that no 
better friends or cordial associations could 
be hoped for elsewhere. 
He made special mention of the churches 

and clergy of the area with whom the col- 
lege had been associated in fellowship and 
1inistry throughout the years, and also the 

businesses, organizations and public schools 
who had extended many kindnesses, as well 
as countless friends who had made life in 
the community most pleasant. 

(Yarmouth Light) 

A WORD TO THE WISE IS SUFFICIENT: 

Applications for ’65 now (June 20) equal 
last year’s fall enrollment. 
Space available for only twenty more on: 

campus students. 
Write the Registrar, Bethany Bible Col- 

lege, Sussex, N. B. 

MISSIONARY RALLY 

BEULAH CAMP 

JULY 15 

Missionaries 

The Karl Gorman Family 

The Glendon Kierstead Family 

Youth For Missions 

Rev. H. R. Ingersoll 

Music 

The Paul Mullen Family 

MISSIONS 
HOME MISSION CHALLENGES 

For some time I've been wanting to 
speak to our people through the medium 
of our Highway, concerning the Challenges 
of Home Mission work. 
1. The greatest is that of proclaiming the 
message of Salvation and Heart Holiness. 
Since coming to Digby it has been a thrill- 
ing experience to deal with people, many 
for the first time, who are concerned about 
their spiritual needs. I've found that there 
is always a group who wants the message 
of Holiness. This is (our message) lets 
continue to move into new places with the 
message that meets the need of the human 
heart. 
2. Szcondly there is the challenge of build- 
ing the work by the help of God. 
God has been good and we can say 

with the hymn writer, “To God Be the 
Glory GREAT Things He Hath Done,” 
here at Digby. 

in our Annual Business meeting our 
people moved to support their pastor thus 
relieving the Home Mission Board. Here 
again we are reminded of God’s goodness 
and we thank him for His Guidance. 
3. “Thirdly there is the challege of ERECT- 
ING THE HOUSE OF WORSHIP. 
At the present time we have only a Base- 

ment Church. On Easter Sunday we 
launched a building fund and we realized 
receipts better than $500. Since then the 
men of our church have cut nearly all 
the lumber that will be needed for our 
auditorium and an intersted party has 
agreed to pay for the material that will 
be uszd on the outside. 
We are trusting the Lord to continue 

to lay it upon the hearts of our people to, 
“Maintain the Cause”. Plans are progress- 
ing favourably and we hope to be finan- 
cially situated in the near future so that 
we can erect the main Auditorium. If God 
would have you to help, it will be greatly 
appreciated. 
Pleas remember our work here and 

pray that we’ll always accept the challenge 
before us. 

We Labour Contentedly, 
Rev. and Mrs. H. B. Ricker. 

PRAYER REQUESTS, JUNE 1965 

Praise: 
1. For four men patients at Bethesda Hos- 

pital who have recently given their 
h=arts to the Lord in the Sunday even- 
ing sa2rvice held weekly at the hospital. 

2. That our Superintendent, Mr. Ingersoll, 
was able to visit our mission field and 
gain first-hand knowledge of the prob- 
lems of the fields. 

. That an open door continues in our 
fields in Zambia, Rhodesia and South 
So to the presentation of the Gos- 
pel. 

4. That all seven of the student nurses 
in this year’s class at Bethesda Hospital 
have passed their probationary exams- 
several have recently affirmed their 
desire to follow Christ. 

Prayer: 
1. Financial needs of Bethesda Hospital 

which are presently critical. 
2. That recently imposed custom regula- 

tion may be eased on hospital supplies 
coming from Canada and the Unitea 
States. 

. Evangelical Holiness Bible School-for 
students and staff — Rev. William Mor- 
gan, principal. 

4. For our missionaries of furlough as they 
present the challenge and needs of our 
mission work to our people. 

5. For our Foreign Mission Board, wisdom 
in raising and allocating funds and 
directing the Foreign Mission program. 
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